FIANNA FÁIL
We will introduce a tax on sugar sweetened drinks. We are not at this stage proposing legislation on food labelling with regard to sugar content but we would certainly be prepared to examine your proposal here.

Fianna Fáil will expand the Broadcasting Authority of Ireland (BAI) code to prohibit TV advertising of foods high in fat, salt and sugar (HFSS) up to 9pm.

In relation to the number of dentists employed by the HSE, we will seek to recruit an additional fifty dental surgeons. We will also be recruiting 500 consultants in the health services generally and orthodontists will feature in such recruitment. We would also allow for children awaiting orthodontic treatment to apply to the National Treatment Purchase Fund when they are facing delays in accessing services.

With regard to the restoration of the treatment benefits schemes, that does not feature in our plans at this stage.  There are many competing demands for funding in our manifesto and while we wish we could make that commitment, it will not be possible at this stage.

However, we do believe that the other measures we are taking will have a positive aspect on dental health and will provide a basis for further improvements in the future.

